
By the Cross We Care  

One Person at a Time 

 

JUNE 

MEMORY VERSE 

“’For I know the plans I 

have for you,’ declares 

the Lord, ‘plans to 

prosper you and not to 

harm you, plans to give 

you hope and a future.’” 

~Jeremiah 29:11 NIV 
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Phases 3 and 4 include a new Gathering 
Area Atrium connected to our current Sanc-
tuary vestibule and a new Choir Suite.  The 
church has had plans for the Choir Suite 
since 2010.  The committee recognizes that 
these last two phases are down the road a 
ways and will require careful study and gen-
erous giving.  Of course, church approval will 
be required. 

As part of its study, the committee acknowl-
edges the need for a canopy from the park-
ing lot to the Sanctuary door on the west 
side.  The estimated cost is $5,000 to 
$10,000.  This project could be completed at 
any time. 

Our church needs a Master Plan for the fu-
ture.  God would have us fulfill the Great 
Commission by being a church for all ages.  
Certainly, we will continue to attract retirees 
who move to the Village.  What about 
younger families who in great numbers are 
making their homes inside the west gate?  
They are at our doorstep. 

God has blessed us with a vision and re-

sources.  In the words of William Carey, the 

great missionary, let us “expect great things 

from God; attempt great things for God.” 

  Your Pastor, 

  Jon Stubblefield 

Attendance & Finances 

    Bible Study  Sun AM  Sun PM  Wed. 

4/02/17        155              183            96    80     

4/09/17        154               170                   86    95 
4/16/17        167              192                  100             52                   
4/23/17        161              196                  103             80 
4/30/17        153 174       76             70 

 

APRIL BUDGET RECEIPTS:  $49,133.17 

From my heart to yours: 

In November, 2015 a demographic                      
study was conducted to look at                            
projected population trends within                        
five miles of Barcelona Road Baptist Church.  The 
study concluded that net growth for our church 
could  be at least 100 people during the next  5 to 
10 years.  At the same time, our church does not 
have sufficient Sunday School space to meet this 
need.  Currently, all available classrooms are being 
used and some classes are almost filled to capac-
ity.  Wisely, the church elected a Space Study 
Committee to recommend a long-range Master 
Plan. 

In August, 2016 the committee brought several 
areas of consideration to the church for further 
study by a professional architectural engineering 
firm.  A fee of $5,000 was approved to support 
this effort.  The architectural firm presented its 
findings in January, 2017.  Since then, the com-
mittee has reviewed the various options and costs. 

The committee presented its report and recom-
mendations on Wednesday, May 10.  Follow up fo-
rum periods were held on May 21 and 24.  The 
committee is grateful for the input by the con-
gregation.  A vote on the Master Plan by secret 
ballot will take place at the end of Morning Wor-
ship on June 4. 

The Master Plan includes four phases over a multi
-year period.  Phase 1 is the construction of a 
free standing Office/Administration Building at 
an approximate cost of $538,500.  The good news 
is that the church already has $550,000 in hand 
for this project. 

Phase 2 is the remodeling of our existing Educa-
tional Building to provide needed Sunday School 
space.  This project will be done as funds are 
available.  The estimated cost for this work is 

$30,000 to $70,000, depending on the extent of 
the renovation.  Current office space will be 
turned into classrooms, thus locating them near 
the Sanctuary. 
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  1—Gary Grey 

  1—Jackie Stubblefield 

  5—Elton Gray 

  6—Irey Dallas 

  7—Wayne Leeper 

11—Hannah Brewer 

11—Summer Jones 

17—Betty DeLong 

19—Lee Latiolais 

20—Anna Grippe 

22—Gwen Dallas 

  3—Ralph and Susan Felder 

  5—Wayne and Kaye Leeper 

  6—Bud and Marge Moore 

  7—Bob and Barbara Smith 

  8—Gaddis and Laurrel Oliver 

  9—Gary and Carla Grey 

12—Danny and Linda Walter 

21—Bill and Dollie Armstrong 

21—Doug and Linda Banks 

22—Phyllis Eddy 

24—Monica Davis 

25—Charles Buchanan 

26—Becky Bettis 

26—Alan Farrow 

26—Ken Parker 

28—Gerry Claybrook 

28—Leslie Friederich 

29—Betty Maricle 

29—Jon Rey Sullivan 

30—Leslie Bibb 

                                          At Maker Fun Factory VBS, kids discover not only that God made           
                               them the way they are, but for a purpose too.  Maker Fun Factory  
                               is filled with incredible Bible-learning experiences kids see, hear, touch,    
                               and even taste!  Sciency-Fun Gizmos™, team building games, cool Bible   
                               songs, and tasty treats are just few of the standout activities that help    
                              faith flow into real life. 

              
              Saturday, July 22nd is Family Fun Day.  At the church from 9am until noon we will be 
pre-registering children from 9 am until noon.  There will be a bouncy-house and slip and slide 
blowups on the lawn and hot dogs will be served. 
 
              Monday, July 24th through Friday, July 28th is Vacation Bible School from 9 am until 
noon each day. 
  
               Volunteer workers are still needed for adult crew leaders and assistants in the Bible 
story, crafts, snacks and video stations.  For more information contact Shelly Wagner at 410-
451-6662 or call the church office at 922-0692. 
  

      JUNE SUGGESTIONS: stuffed toys, small cars   

      and trucks, small dolls (We especially need the  

      stuffed toys.) 

 



WELCOME NEW MEMBERS                           C�ip a�d p�ace i� y�ur church direct�ry� 
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      Brent Edwards             Audrey Waggoner          Nick Waggoner 

        3 Rio Place      22 Sonora Way                   22 Sonora Way 

        209-9809               870-828-8541                                 870-828-8541 

BAPTIZED APRIL 30, 2017 

INTRODUCING OUR SUMMER INTERN 
       Rachel is a student at Arkansas State University in 
      Jonesboro, AR, majoring in Health Promotion.  She serves on 
      the Student Activities Board and is the Homecoming and 
      Springfest Co-Director.  

       Her experience includes being a camp recreational 
       staffer in Nashville, TN, and serving as Children’s Ministry 
      Intern in Fayetteville.   
       Some of her duties here will include FROG Club, 
      helping with VBS, assisting in Sunday School and working 
      closely with the Youth Minister and Children’s Ministry 
      Coordinator.      
       We look forward to serving with Rachel this summer. 

Rachel Lovell from Elm Springs, AR       
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      BRBC ENHANCED WEB SITE 

       
For those of you who are not aware of our new enhanced web site, we invite you to take a look 

at it and discover what is available. It is the same address:  www.brbchsv.org.  

 
Sermons— You can now view video of current and past sermons. Download the audio for  
  playing later or in your car while traveling. 
 
Calendar— An up-to-date, we hope, calendar of church activities is available. 
 
Photos— Pictures of latest church events are there. If there is a picture there you like, 
  you can save it to your computer. 
 
Events— Upcoming events are listed. 
 
Banner— Copies of the Banner are available in case you accidentally threw yours away. 
 
This is just a sample of what’s available on our new enhanced web site. Please take a look at it. 
If you have any suggestions for improving the site, please let us know.  

MULCH DAY 

TUESDAY, JUNE 6, 8:00 AM 

 

If you can help spread mulch around 

the church yard, be here at 8:00.    

It shouldn’t take too long. 

  “Many hands make light work.” 

                                            LIBRARY NEWS 

  The cleaning out and rearranging of  
  the Church Library has been com- 
  pleted and we are now ready to       
receive donations of books and media material. 
 If you’ve read or seen something you think 
others would enjoy, consider donating it the library. 

UKRAINE CHALLENGE REPORT 

MAY 7, 2017 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Glenn and Anna Grippe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Buddy and Janada Barnett        Marina Kupenko 
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The Intercessory Prayer Ministry is a vital ministry of BRBC. Since January 2017, 

our Volunteers in Prayer have spent 214 hours in the prayer room praying for the 
needs of the congregation, friends, and neighbors. We have also rejoiced with you and 

thanked God for so many answered prayers this year! 

If you have a prayer request, please fill out a prayer card located in the back of the 
church pews and place it in the offering plate during the church service. The newly re-

designed cards are larger and more visible for your convenience. If you prefer to share 
your prayer request over the phone, you may call the Prayer Line at 501-922-6436. 

Every prayer request received is kept confidential. 

 

A wooden prayer box, adorned with an inlaid cross, now sits atop the 

desk in the prayer room. Thank-you to Irey Dallas for designing and 
hand building this special box to hold the new prayer cards.  

 

We welcome Anna Grippe, Betty Belin, and Betty Haywood to the Intercessory Prayer 
Ministry team. All three joined this year. Anna Grippe will serve as Co-Director and will 

be the primary contact while I’m on an extended trip until mid-November. 

Is God calling you to become a Volunteer in Prayer? Do you have one hour a week you 

can spare to pray for others? If so, we invite you to join the Intercessory Prayer Minis-

try team! Contact Anna Grippe, (479) 966-7108, or Patty Prince, (409) 988-4810, for 

more information on how you can become part of this vital ministry.  

  COME HEAR ABOUT JACKSON HOUSE! 
 
 The church family and community are invited to hear   
Suzanne Babbie, Volunteer and Administrative Coordinator at 
the Jackson House, speak at the Wednesday evening service, 
June 7.  The presentation will take place in the fellowship hall, 
and a coffee and cake reception will follow. 
 

 Located at 705 Malvern in Hot Springs, the Eleanor Klugh Jackson House for Crisis In-
tervention Services, Inc., commonly known as the "Jackson House," is an interfaith community 
crisis center.  The organization provides short-term emergency assistance for basic needs 
such as food, clothing, shelter, and medicine—without regard to race, creed, sex or national-
ity—and without imposing values or beliefs on those who are being served. 
Jackson House is a private, non-profit, 501 (c)(3) tax deductible organization funded by local 
sources and does not seek government funds.  They host pages on Facebook and have a web 
site at www.jacksonhouse.org.  They can be reached by phone at:  (501) 623-4048. The group 
also benefits from two thrift stores:  one located next door on Malvern and one located on   
Albert Pike Parkway in Hot Springs. 
 
 Several people from our church also volunteer with this organization. 
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FIFTH SUNDAY FELLOWSHIP WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS 

APRIL 30, 2017 

David  Robinson introducing Nick 
Waggoner. 

Leta Chavis with her deacon, Clark Cogswell. 

 

Gretchen Hewitt 
Jimmy Payne introduces new members of 
his deacon family—Dianne and John West. 

Coach has a laugh with Audrey 
Waggoner. 

Joan McMurry, Mistress 
of Ceremonies 

Ermma Campbell and her deacon, 
Ron Kunath. 

David Robinson talking with 
Brent Edwards. 



Barcelona Road Baptist Church 

390 Barcelona Road  

Hot Springs Village, AR 71909 

"By the Cross We Care,  

One Person At a Time" 

Non-profit 

Organization 

U S POSTAGE PAID 

Permit No. 413 

Hot Springs, AR 71901 

Sunday Services: 

Sunday School –  9:30 A.M. 

Morning Worship – 10:30 AM 

Youth – 5:15 PM 

Evening Worship  - 6:00 PM 

Wednesday Evening: 

All STARS/Youth Activities - 5:00 PM 

Prayer Service - 6:00 PM 

Choir Rehearsal - 6:55 PM 
 

Church Staff: 

Pastor:  Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—922-8746 

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626 

Minister of Music: Duane Blakley—915-0504 

Youth Director: David Robinson—915-8039 

Children’s Ministry Coordinator: —922-0692 

Telephone: 501-922-0692 

Fax: 501-922-4462 

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436 

Email: brbc3@att.net 

General brbc3@att.net 

Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net  

Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com 

Duane Blakley brbc3music@att.net 

Ann Webb brbc3children@att.net 

David Robinson brbc3youth@att.net 

Betty Belin brbc3finance@att.net 

Barbara Fuquay brbc3office@att.net 

Bulletins/Banner brbc3office@att.net 

 

Church e-mail addresses 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:                          

Monday through Thursday   8:30 am—4:30 pm  

Friday  8:30 am—3:00 pm 
www.brbchsv.org 

S c h e d u l e  o f  S e r v i c e s:  

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to 
keep members informed about programs of 
the church and to report news about its 
members.  

Deadline for articles is the 

fifteenth of each month.  

You may e-mail your articles to 
brbc3office@att.net or bring to the 

church office. 

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records 
can be changed. The church has to pay for each returned Banner. 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


